
March 16, 2015 

Brent J. Fields
 

Secretary
 
U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission
 
100 F Street, N.E.
 
Washington, D.C. 20549-0609
 

Re: FileNo.SR-PHLX-2013-113 

Dear Mr. Fields: 

The International Securities Exchange, LLC ("ISE") appreciates the 
opportunity to provide additional comment on the above-referenced proposed 
rule change.1 The proposal would introduce an unprecedented customer rebate 
on NASDAQ OMX PHLX, LLC ("Phlx") based, in part, on volume executed on 
affiliated markets.2 After several rounds of notice and comment, the Commission 
disapproved the proposed rule change, with the staff of the Division of Trading 
and Markets acting pursuant to authority delegated by the Commission.3 Phlx 
then petitioned the Commission to reconsider that disapproval. ISE urges the 
Commission to affirm the initial disapproval. We believe that the proposed cross-
exchange rebates are unfairly discriminatory and anti-competitive. 

As the Commission rightly concluded in disapproving the proposed rule
 
change, precedent from the ArcaBook Order4 requires that exchange fee filings
 
be addressed at the level of the individual exchange. This is abundantly clear
 
from the text of the ArcaBook Order, which states that compliance with the
 
relevant statutory standards for exchange rules is "applied at the level of the
 
individual registered securities exchange, not at the group level of exchanges
 
that are under common control."5 In contrast, Phlx repeatedly argues that the
 
"unambiguous" terms of the Exchange Act conflict with that decision. The only
 
statutory support Phlx provides in favor of this proposition is the general
 
obligation that the Commission has to ensure that exchange rules protect
 
investors and promote efficiency, competition, and capital formation. This
 
statutory citation does not support Phlx's conclusory argument, and, in fact,
 

1This letter supplements comments already filed by ISE on the proposed rule change. See
 
Letters dated November 11,2013, December 20,2013, and May 20,2014 from Michael Simon,
 
Secretary and General Counsel, ISE, to Elizabeth Murphy, Secretary, Commission.
 
2See Securities Exchange Act Release No. 70866 (November 13, 2013), 78 FR 69472 
(November 19,2013) ("Proposing Release").
3See Securities Exchange Act Release No. 72633 (July 16,2014), 79 FR 42578 (July 22,2014) 
fSR-Phlx-2013-113) ("Disapproval Order"). 
See Securities Exchange Act Release No. 59039 (December 2, 2008), 73 FR 74770 (December 

9,2008) ("ArcaBook Order"). 
5 Id. at 74793. 
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